SCHOOL COMMUNITY COUNCIL MINUTES
September 12, 2005

5:15 p.m. – Bobcat Café

Present:  Peter Gulick, Bruce Parsons, Maura Dougherty, Karleen Frye, Amy Jemery, Diane DiNardo, Emily Kelley, Carol Lurie, Maryanna Swanson, Carolyn Varin and Janice Prescott
· Mr. Gulick began the meeting with everyone introducing themselves.

· Next, Mr. Gulick reported on the outstanding job that the academic advisors did over the summer, writing the advisory statement of purpose, the schedule of meetings, and the advisor assignments and academic actions plans for the 8 times they will meet during the year.  Mr. Gulick asked Mrs. Jemery, who was one of the teachers on the academic advisory planning committee, to speak about the process they worked on this summer.  Amy said the intent of the academic advisory was for every student at the high school to have someone to connect to for their academics.  During the meeting times, students will review their 4 year academic plans, set goals and build their portfolios.  All faculty, administration and some staff will have a group of 10 students; the only exception is Mr. Knowles who needs to be available for discipline.  The first meeting of the academic advisory groups is on Wednesday, September 14th form 9:05 -9:35 a.m.

· Ms. Dougherty reported that she and Dr. Phil are chairing a small core group for the senior seminar program and are in the beginning stages.  Once this group has worked for a while, they will get the input from the entire faculty and hope to implement the program, with Board approval, next year.
· Mr. Gulick commended the SCC for all the work they have done and that the items they have worked on are all happening.  He suggested that because the above 2 new programs are just in the beginning stages, that the group gives them a couple of months to establish activity and then they will report on their progress at a meeting in November.

· Mr. Parsons spoke about the possibility of the vocational department having some changes in the future.  He mentioned that the district will be working on Breaking Ranks and Curriculum Mapping in the future.

· Mrs. Jemery spoke about a concern of some faculty and community members regarding fuel costs.  She wondered what the group thought about brainstorming an alternative plan to have in place just in case.  It was suggested that if the group did decide to work on this that the SAU-wide school boards be invited as this is an SAU-wide issue.  Generally, everyone seemed to be in favor of working on this in the future.
· The next meeting is schedule for November 14th at 5:15 p.m. in the Bobcat Café.

· Meeting adjourned at 5:42 p.m.
